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(a)
NHS South West Essex: Closure of Astan Court, Basildon facility 
(Specific service, not related to the general public per se)

The Primary Care Trust has given the requisite one year notice to vacate premises currently used at Astan Court, Basildon. The service provided will relocate to the Basildon and Thurrock University Hospital, which is about two miles away. These mainly involve CPN outpatients and psychology services.

This did not constitute a substantial variation and therefore did not require a formal consultation. This was on the basis that:

· the client group is limited and the change will not affect the ‘general public’ per se. All appointments are pre-booked and there is no drop-in facility.

· no changes will be occurring for a year and all clients will know in good time of any personal alterations.

· There will be more back-up services available on the Basildon and Thurrock University Hospital site.

· If the contract were not to be changed now, the Primary Care Trust would be committed to running it for an additional three years, limiting the opportunity to provide a higher quality service.

(Local contact: Anita Miller, Head of Patient Experience)

(b)
NHS West Essex: Community Neonatal Team
(Pilot project, incorporating NHS Good Practice Guidance)

The West Essex PCT has commissioned a Community neonatal team from June 2010. In the first instance the PCT will run this as a pilot, whilst it determines potential activity. The service would mean that babies can go home from the special care baby unit a few days earlier, as long as they meet the guidelines for discharge home. They will then be supported by a trained neonatal nurse and nursery nurse in the community. The introduction of the community neonatal team will offer a significant improvement to the local neonatal service currently provided and be a shift in the location of the neonatal service provided from hospital to home.

A number of areas surrounding West Essex are currently already providing this type of care. It is also recommended in the Toolkit for High Quality Neonatal Services, NHS Department of Health Best Practice Guidance (October 2009).

Should the pilot prove to be successful and it was to be implemented as a permanent change, then a formal consultation would be required. As the Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee is trying to get as many health matters as possible dealt with locally this will also be reported to the West Area Forum, again for information. The change is also in line with recognised good practice, which clearly the Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee would want to support.

As regards a formal consultation now, this was not required as the clientele will be a limited and clearly defined group who will know in good time of any neonatal arrangements that will be applying to them. The ‘public’ per se will not be affected.

(Local contact: Theresa Smith, Assistant Commissioning Director, Childrens and Maternity Services)

